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DISTRICT  

GOVERNOR  
MESSAGE 

My Fellow Lions: 
 
Your District Governor Team and District 
Cabinet have been hard at work and made 
"Official Visitations" to all but 6 clubs in our 
district.   Four clubs have requested re-
scheduling and two clubs have been sched-
uled in early 2015.  During this past month, 
there were a few memorable visitations; we 
visited the SF Chinatown Lions 
Club and just prior to dinner 
the electricity went out...but we 
were still able to eat, laugh, 
recognize a member for his 
service and induct a new 
member. The San Bruno Lions 
Club was "tough as nails", but 
their steak and lobster dinner 
softened the blow to the visit-
ing Cabinet team.  Following 2 
cancellations due to bad 
weather, we were able to meet 
with the San Mateo Metro Li-
ons Club and enjoy some 
warm and dry fellowship, as well as inducting 
2 new members into their club.  Last, but not 
least, the Christmas Cabinet Visitation at the 
SF Geneva Excelsior Lions Club was fantas-
tic - a great time as we recognized several 
lions and inducted 4 new members. I want to 
thank all of the Lions Clubs for their gracious 
welcome and their hospitality when the Cabi-
net made our visitations...you've all been 
great...thank you!   
 
There are some exciting new programs that 
are being developed in OUR District 4-C4. As 
I mentioned previously, our "Sight Related 
Committee" have submitted a recommenda-
tion as to the devices that will be the most 
beneficial for use in our District. Both the 
"Spot" and the "Plus Optics" devices were 
recommended, and with club assistance and 
a 50/50 LCI grant, we hope to secure 6 of 
these devices (3 in SF and 3 in the Peninsu-
la) and provide the necessary training in the 
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next few months.. If your 
club can help in dona-
tions, please contact 
PDG's Larry Wong or 
Esther Lee.  
 
Our LCI Public Relations 
Grant for $20,000 for the 
creation of a Lions Float 

in the 2015 SF Chinatown New Year's Pa-
rade (including  advertising our Lions Organi-
zation locally and throughout the world), was 
approved and available for our use through 
MD-4. We have invited some top LCI dignitar-

ies to ride on the float and all lions will have 
an opportunity to win three open spots on the 
float in a limited raffle fundraiser. Stay tuned 
for more information about this in the next 
several weeks.    
 
I've submitted candidates from our District for 
the "Academy Awards" at our MD-4 Conven-
tion in February, 2015. The categories were 
Lion of the Year, Leo of the Year, Couple of 
the Year, Club of the Year and Large Club 
Project of the Year. The nominees were from 
submissions made from and by our clubs. 
The DG Team reviewed the candidates and 
we all unanimously agreed on all but one 
submission (that was a majority vote). We 
don't know who will win in February, but 
please consider attending and enjoying a few 
festive days filled with fun, training, and meet-
ing new lions from around the state. 
 

Clubs are reminded to ask for assistance 
from GLT/GMT for membership development, 
membership retention, leadership assess-
ment, leadership development, etc. Clubs 
need all of the above components in order to 
consistently remain outstanding clubs, with 
focus and projects that mirror and support 
their communities or their constituent group.        
   
Lynn, Kristi, Rex and I hope and pray that 
each of you and your loving families will have 
a blessed and Merry Christmas and a joyous 
and memorable New Year. Thank you for all 
that you do and God bless you for your com-

mitment to serve those 
who need our help and 
assistance. As a Lions 
Club Member you make a 
significant difference in 
the lives of those in our 
communities, our district, 
our nation and our world!    
 
Monthly Quote: “God has 
given us two hands, one 
to receive with and the 
other to give with" Billy 
Graham 
 

Lion Jack Van Etten, District Governor  
“TO PROTECT AND TO SERVE”  

Proven Leadership, Practical Experience and 
Personal Integrity 
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FROM THE    

1st VICE DISTRICT  

GOVERNOR 

Dear Fellow Lions, 
 
Happy Holidays and Happy New Year to all 
of you and your love ones! 
 
Can’t believe Christmas is upon us again.  
Lion times are good times and it flies quickly.  
For the past few weeks, Lion Michael and I 
have become busier visiting clubs and at-
tending their fun X'mas parties.  Of special 
mention is the traditional Multi-Club Holiday 
Gala Party organized by Lions of San Mateo, 
Menlo Park Live Oak, Belmont, and San Car-
lo Lions Clubs, held at Hilton Garden Inn.  
This joyous gathering also serve to collect 
both toys and food items for the Samaritan 
House.   The highlight entertainment was 
provided by attending Lions from many Lions 
Clubs in the District under the precision di-
rection of Lion Silva Chu, leading us to sing 
the 12 days of X’mas song amongst the ta-
bles.   Hope you will take note and sign up 
early for next year as seating is limited and 
got sold out quickly.   
 
Other holiday activities included DG visitation 
and X'mas Party for SF Geneva Excelsior 
Lions club; Palo Alto Host X'mas Party at 
Michael's Restaurant at North Shoreline, Mt. 
View, with their fun White Elephant gift ex-
change program.  We also attended the 
X’mas Party of the District 4-C3, Oakland 
Chinatown Lions Club X’mas Dancing Party.  
Of course, there was also a Party from my 
own SF Chinatown Lions Club.  We are real-
ly having a lot of great times especially shar-
ing and learning from so many Lions like 
yourself. 
 
In addition, PDG Larry Wong, I and PP Mi-
chael (He only visited Brisbane Lions.) visit-
ed Brisbane and S.F. Chinatown Lions Clubs 

to discuss and find out their preference in 
which photoscreening device to buy.  My 
own club approved $5000 for PlusOptix while 
Brisbane Lions approved $1500 for 
PlusOptix as well.  I expected more clubs will 
join in with this eye screening program which 
have officially been approved by Governor 
Brown to allow such screening program to be 
carried out in California school systems.   In 
the past many years this program and equip-
ment was handled by professionals and 
nurses’ organizations.   
 
So please discuss with your Board if your 
club plans to donate funds to buy more units 
so we can use this accumulated amount to 
apply for a bigger grant to get more ma-
chines.  Please email us if you have ques-
tions.  More information will follow. 

 
Another good news on membership of sort!  
San Mateo Lions Club got approval docu-
ment from LCI in the formation of the San 
Mateo Aragon HS Leos Club on Dec 5th, 
2015 which is dedicated as a Leos Day and 
there were a total of three Leos clubs char-
tered in the world.  Our District under the 
San Mateo Lions did theirs.  Congratulations 
San Mateo Lions! 
 
In order to promote Lionism and our upcom-
ing 100th Year Anniversary, our District has 
elected to accept the invitation extended to 
me by the Chinese Chamber of Commerce 
to participate in the Southwest Airlines Chi-
nese New Year Festival and Parade.   The 

new Parade Committee members have met 
several times and visited the design and fab-
rication facility to come up with our own Float 
design.   It is very important to be able to 
design a Float that can convey the Lions’ 
work, its goals and objective with so many 
programs and to catch the attention of the 
Parade go’ers and TV viewers ….. within a 
matter of just a couple of minutes.   We are 
working really hard right now designing our 
Float and planning how to attract more Lions 
participation within 4-C4 and with various 
neighboring Districts.  Please mark your cal-
endar on March 7th & 8th.  Again more infor-
mation is forth coming.   
 
I have a request for each club and that is 
please submit one of your club’s most im-
portant signatures project to me.  We will 

print color brochures to 
be passed out during 
the Street Fair on those 
two days. Remember 
there will be people 
coming from all around 
the S.F. and Bay Area.  
I will also need to con-
tact the Global Mem-
bership Team to strate-
gize how to take this 
great opportunity to 
recruit members for our 
Clubs. 
 

In 2015 which is coming really soon, I will 
plan for my DG Campaign visitations in the 
coming three months.  Looking forward to 
see all of you and getting your vote to sup-
port me running for District Governor.  I am 
excited that we will be working together for 
2015.  I thank you in advance! 
 
Lion Macy 
1st VDG 
Legacy Through Giving & Service 
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If you are dialing from 415 to 415 it will be 
necessary to add 1 + 415 when you dial.  

 Why is the change necessary?     
To ensure a continuing supply of telephone 

numbers, the 628 area code will be added to 
the area served by 415.    Since two area 

codes will now serve the same geographic re-
gion, the area code must be used when dialing 

any telephone number, including calls within 
the same area code.    Beginning March 21, 

2015, new telephone lines or services may be 
assigned numbers using the 628 area code. 
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FOR THE LATEST NEWS VISIT OUR DISTRICT WEBSITE 

 - Latest news / Fliers / General Info:    www.district4c4.org 

FROM THE    

2nd VICE DISTRICT  

GOVERNOR 
 

NEW YEAR MESSAGE 
 
A new year is upon us and we've got a lot to be grateful 
for. We're here, we have a great team and we're 
continuously able to extend much needed help and 
service to our fellow men. 
 
As we approach another new year, with all the joy, excitement and optimism, I am 
delighted to extend Season’s Greetings to all members, families, friends, 
associates and partners of our organization. 
 
2014 was been both a challenging and awesome year, and it indeed made us 
proud of what we have accomplished together.  Our initiative and programs 
continue to make significant improvements within our organization and most 
especially to the communities we served.  
 
We thank you for your dedication, commitment, support and endorsement for 
2014, and we pledge to work even more closely with you, so together we can be 
and can bring about the positive change that we want to see in community service. 
It is through the support and generosity of individuals like you that we are able to 
sustain our mission of helping those in need.   
 
I truly believe that no one should be without the joy and spirit of the new year. 
Every kind gesture of volunteerism each of us does represents the true meaning of 
the new year - a time of new opportunities and cheer and the hope of a brighter 
future. 
 
May we be ever mindful of the true spirit of caring, sharing, love, hope, generosity 
that the year 2015 brings as we seek to transform the world to be a better place to 
live...one community at a time...one day at a time. 
 
I wish you and your families a joyous, healthy and prosperous 2015! 
 
 

HAPPY 
NEW 
YEAR 
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CHINESE NEW YEAR FLOAT 
 
District 4-C4 has been invited and 
approved to be a participant at the 
2015 Southwest Airlines Chinese 

New Year Parade March 7, 2015.  Thanks to the effort 
and connection of 1VDG Macy in this historical move to 
promote Lionism at one of the top ten parades in the 
World.  District 4C4 also must thank LCI for its vision 
and support of this parade that will draw much audience 
around Northern California.     

             We Serve - San Francisco to Palo Alto    December 2014 

LIONS DISTRICT 4-C4 

FOR THE LATEST NEWS VISIT OUR DISTRICT WEBSITE 

 - Latest news / Fliers / General Info:    www.district4c4.org 

  A
R

O
U

N
D

 4
A

R
O

U
N

D
 4

-- C
4

C
4

  

Peninsula Council 

Millbrae Lions Tree Decorating and Caroling at Millbrae Manor Senior Rehabilitation Center  
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GLOBAL LEADERSHIP / GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM 
Lions PDG Mel Phillips and PDG Emil Kantola 

 
GUIDING  LIONS  TRAINING 

 “Guiding Lions Course” including Certification of those that complete the 
course. The Course will take place on January, 22, 2015, and will be host-

ed at the Burlingame Lions Hall, located at 990 Burlingame Ave in the 
lovely community of Burlingame. The class will start promptly at 6:30pm 

and should complete by 9:30pm. 
 

ONGOING TRAINING 
The second session will be a district wide On-Going Training for All Club 

Officers, along with your Complete Board of Directors and Any Other Club 
members.  This On-Going Training session will take place on Jan 29, 
2015 at Parkside  intermediate School, located at 1801 Niles Ave San 

Bruno. Registration will start  at 6:45 and the session will start, Promptly, 
at 7:00pm.   This training promotes stronger leadership throughout our 

clubs.    Our training will look at how your club and offic-
ers have operated for the past 3 months and help you 
prepare for the upcoming next 3 months.   ***RSVP is 
Required*** via email or phone to, Mario Benavente: 

mxbdds@aol.com   650-892-2202 

             We Serve - San Francisco to Palo Alto    December 2014 

LIONS DISTRICT 4-C4 

FOR THE LATEST NEWS VISIT OUR DISTRICT WEBSITE 

 - Latest news / Fliers / General Info:    www.lions4c4.org 

WHAT’S HAPPENING on the 

LCI WEBSITE 
 
The January 2015 issue of Lions Maga-
zine, now available on LCI website in 
digital format, features SF Bayview 
Hunters Point Lion Gwen Strain and 
the story of Rose House.  Her inspiring 
story is a major feature beginning on 
page 36. 
Go to the LCI website, News and 
Events, and click on Lion Magazine.       
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4C4 CABINET  
2014-2015 

 

District Governor:  

Lion Jack Van Etten 2014-
15 (Burlingame Lions Club) 

P.O. Box 25301, San Mateo, CA 
94402     jackusf74@comcast.net 

 

1st Vice District Governor:  

Lion Macy Mak 
Chan (Chinatown Lions Club 

1321 N. Carolan Avenue,  

Burlingame, CA 94010      

macymak88@yahoo.com 

 

2nd Vice District Governor:  

Lion Rodolfo "Rod" Mercado (San 
Francisco Host Lions Club) 

46 W. Lulian Street, #306, San Jose, 
CA 95110     

rod@financialrescuellc.com 

 

Distict Cabinet Officers 

Cabinet Secretary  

Lion Lydia Taylor-Bellinger (San 
Francisco Merced Height)  

11305 Elvessa St., Oakland, CA 
94065     lat6264@comcast.net 

 

Cabinet Treasurer  

Lion Anselmo Madrinan  

(Redwood Shores) 
2 Seagate Place, Belmont, CA 94402     

junmadrinan@hotmail.com 

 

Immediate Past Dist Governor  

Lion Stephen "Steve" Picchi  

(Half Moon Bay) 
P.O. Box 25301, San Mateo, CA 

94402     spwinemaker@comcast.net 

 

District GMT Coordinator  

PCC Lion Emil Kantola (Pacifica) 
66- Manor Drive, Pacifica 94044     

lionkantola@gmail.com 

 

 

District GLT Coordinator  

Mel Phillips (San Bruno) 
517 Cherry Avenue, San Bruno, CA 
94066     melephillips@yahoo.com 

 

Distict Regions and Zones Chairs 

Region 1 Chairperson  

Emmanuel Paje (San Francisco Host)      

epaje@farmersagent.com 

 

Zone 1 Chairperson  

Sandra "Sandi" Ige  

(South San Francisco Host)      

dinosauersandra@gmail.com 
San Francisco Geneva-

Excelsior, San Francisco Hispanic 
Club, San Francisco Host, San Fran-

cisco Korean American, 
San Francisco Marina North Beach, 

 

Zone 2 Chairperson  

May Wong (San Francisco Geneva-
Excelsior)  

myapplegroupstuff@gmail.com 
San Francisco Bay Area New Centu-

ry, San Francisco Chinatown, San 
Francisco Nikkei, San Francisco Park 
Presidio, The San Francisco Castro 

 

Region 2 Chairperson  

Margaret Lee (Chinatown)      

margaretklee@gmail.com 

 

Zone 1 Chairperson  

Rodrigo Cayabyab  

(San Francisco Host)      

cayabyab@yahoo.com 
San Francisco Bayview Hunters 
Point, San Francisco Circle, San 
Francisco Fil-Am, San Francisco 
Highlands, San Francisco Latinos 

Unidos 

 

Zone 2 Chairperson Jessie Peoples 
(San Francisco Bayarea Hunters 

Point)     jc_peoples@att.net 
San Francisco Merced-Heights, The 
San Francisco Ocean Ingleside, San 

Francisco Premier, San Francisco 
State, San Francisco Veterans 

Region 3 Chairperson  

Verdie Thompson (South San Fran-
cisco Golden Gate)      

thompsonverdie@att.net  

 

Zone 1 Chairperson  

Chris De Carpio (Bay Area Special 
Olympics)     cjdecarps@yahoo.com  
Brisbane, Daly City Gateway, Pacifi-

ca, San Bruno,  
South San Francisco Golden Gate 

 

Zone 2 Chairperson  

Alan Hafter (San Bruno Lions Club     
alanh65@gmail.com  

Burlingame, Daly City Host, Foster 
City, Millbrae,  

South San Francisco Host 

 

Region 4 Chairperson  

Martha Sandy (Foster City Lions 
Club)     martha-sandy@hotmail.com 

 

Zone 1 Chairperson  

Pat Huges (San Mateo)      

patdalibra@aol.com  
Belmont, Half Moon Bay, Peninsula 

Special Interest,  
San Mateo Metropolitan 

 

Zone 2 Chairperson  

Kevin Guess (Peninsula Veterans)     
kevinguess@gmail.com  

Bay Area Special Olympics,Redwood 
Shores, San Mateo, San Carlos 

 

Zone 3 Chairperson  

James Bigelow (Menlo Park Host-
Live Oak)     jimbigelow@yahoo.com  
Menlo Park Live Oak, Peninsula Vet-
erans, Palo Alto Host, Redwood City 

Sunrise 

 

 

PLEASE SUBMIT PHOTOS AND 
ARTICLES to:  Lion Randy Sahae  

rfsahae@aol.com 

DEADLINE for January 

BULLETIN is 1 / 21 / 2015 
 

             We Serve - San Francisco to Palo Alto    December 2014 

LIONS DISTRICT 4-C4 



12/25/2014         Page  7    

 

Lions District 4-C4 Newsletter 
Lion Randy Sahae 
1189 Millbrae Ave 
Millbrae, Ca.  94030-2948 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 
 

 

 

Rich Lee, District Lion of the Year f(2013-2014)  
And Lydia Taylor - Bellinger, Si Moyer Award Winner for service 

to the District Governor  

LIONS OBJECTIVES 
To Create and foster a spirit of understanding among the peoples of the 
world.    To Promote the principles of good government and good citi-
zenship.   To Take an active interest in the civic, cultural, social and 
moral welfare of the community.    To Unite the clubs in the bonds of 
friendship, good fellowship and mutual understanding.   To Provide a 
forum for the open discussion of all matters of public interest; provided, 
however, that partisan politics and sectarian religion shall not be debat-
ed by club members.   To Encourage service-minded people to serve 
their community without personal financial reward, and to encourage 
efficiency and promote high ethical standards in commerce, industry, 
professions, public works and private endeavors.  

 
MARK YOUR CALENDARS: 
 Guiding Lions Training Class - January 22, 2015 ** - Burlingame Lions Club Hall , 990 Burlingame Ave, 6:30pm 

- 9:30pm 

 Nikkei Lions Crab Feed - Saturday January 24th, contact David Fujita 415-672-0746 

 San Carlos Crab Feed - Saturday January 24th, contact Connie  650-597-1777 

 San Francisco Council Meeting Wednesday January 28th, Chevy’s SSF.  RSVP Thelma Ajero 650-238-8276 

 Ongoing Training Class - January 29, 2015 ** - Parkside Intermediate School 1801 Niles Ave San Bruno, Registration 6:45pm 

 Millbrae Lions Crab Cioppino - Saturday January 31st, St. Dunstan’s, contact Carol Frediani 650-583-9071 

 San Francisco Veterans Lions Club Benefit Dance - Saturday January 31 - Helen Wong  650-576-7875 

 MD4 Convention:  February 20-22, 2015     Marriott, Convention Ctr, Visalia, Ca. 
 3rd District Cabinet Meeting, Region 4,  Saturday February 7, 2015 Foster City Recreation Center, 650 Shell Boulevard, Foster 

City, Ca.  94404:   

 District 4-C4 Convention May 15-17, 2015:  Red Lion Woodlake Hotel, 500 Leisure Lane, Sacramento, Ca.  95815 

 International Convention June 26-30, 2015  Honolulu, Hi    
** RSVP is Required  ** via email or phone to, Mario Benavente:   mxbdds@aol.com   650-892-2202 


